February 26, 2008

Maidu Neighborhood Association

Meeting Minutes

Attendees:

Dave (Board) & Mary Steele (Treasurer), Christine Sturgis (Newsletter Sponsor), Kathy Dyer (Newsletter Sponsor), Lori Key (Board), John Key, Lindsey Winter (Co-Secretary), Shayna Carney (City of Roseville), Michael-Gerold Neumann (City), , Mike Ritenour (EcoSystems Restoration Associates), Derek Ogden (City), Russ Sproull, Bill Hoey (Association President), Dave Allen (Vice President), Theresa Wheeler, Ken & Fran Webb, Scott Reid (Co-Secretary)
Shayna Carney, Open Space Manager of the Parks and Rec Department- City of Roseville on Oak Tree Planting Program:
Shayna started with a PowerPoint presentation on the history of the project including the site selection process, contractor bid process, site design, and planting plan.

· Michael Neumann is the City's urban forester and arborist overseeing the project.

· EcoSystems Restoration Associates won the project contract.

· Watering will be done May through October, rate variable based on weather.  There are bubbler outlets by each tree.  There are a dozen hook-up points in the plumbing for the water truck.  The truck should need about 8 minutes each time it waters at each hook-up.
· The pipe will be painted (sample painting was done near Parkhill).

· California poppies are also being planted in the area.

· The site was mowed as part of the project, but now that weather is warmer the grass is beginning to grow.

Questions:

1. Can reclaimed water be used?  There are some problems with using non-potable water.  It can have higher salt content, and there is a fishery water nearby which it could contaminate.  The truck is meant to carry potable water, so we can’t carry non-potable water, then use it to carry potable water in the future.

2. Is the development in West Roseville where the mitigation money for the project came from?  From West and North Roseville is where most of the development has been done since the fund was started in 1996.
3. Was there input possible from the public?  Yes, it came up in a June 2007 City Council meeting for explanation and approval.  If anyone is interested in following what the Council is meeting about, get on the email list at the City web site so you get advance notice.
4. Was there a study of environmental impacts?  There is not a CEQA (California Environmental Quality Act) environmental impact study and document.  The City's Environmental officer determined it wasn't needed.  But we did a number of different studies of the area including soil sampling and plant cover study.

5. Comment by neighbor: The visual impact of the pipes at this point is high.  Whenever I see them when I walk around the Park, I just say, “Aaargh!”  But I will try to withhold judgment and wait to see what happens when the grass grows and the pipes are painted.
6. What about burying pipe?  It is not done so as to not to disturb the soil in the area.  Burying would require heavy equipment to go everywhere.  Then when we removed the pipe, we’d have to disturb the soil all over again.
7. What will happen when the pipes are removed?  The contractor will go in on foot and cut the pipe, and pull it out by hand.

8. Can we plant other types of trees?  The money for this particular project is comes from the Oak Tree Mitigation Fund, so only oaks can be planted.  But the other fund is for other varieties of trees.  We’ve used that funding in the past to plant other types of trees in, for example, downtown.  We are accepting suggestions from the public as to other projects we can do with that money, so if you have suggestions, go to the City’s web site and submit your idea.

9. Comment by Mike Ritenour: All the oaks being planted are from locally harvested acorns.  It was in part because EcoSystems had these acorns in stock that they were selected for the project.
10. Are there other planting projects planned?  We're going to step back and see how this project went before we start new projects, but the council has asked that we consider additional projects.

11. How quickly will the trees grow?  The larger trees that were planted, for example, near Parkhill in the last week, are 9 years old, so we would expect the Live Oaks in the project to be about the same size at the same age.  Keep in mind that each variety grows at a different rate, with Blue Oaks (most of the seedlings planted) being the slowest, and Live Oaks the fastest.
12. How will you keep the weeds around the trees down?  We will use wood chips as the first line of defense.  But where needed, we will occasionally use Round-Up.  Once it dries in a few hours it is not going to flow down to the stream.

13. Michael Neumann: The pipe painting had to stop during the rainy weather, but we used that time to plant the poppies.  Now that the nice weather is back, the poppy seeds are germinating, and we will start painting again.
14. Shayna: During Creek Week this year the theme is invasive plant removal, April 19th is the clean-up, and Strap Ravine is one of the areas we will be doing.  Shayna will email information on it to be included in the newsletter.

RCONA: No report.

Police Report: No one to give update.

Garage Sale:

· Do we want to do t-shirts that say "maps" on them?  Kathy Dyer will look into pricing.  We will order 10 - 20 of them, mostly in larger sizes.  Bright Orange might be a good color, especially for folks coming from outside of the neighborhood.

· Garage Sale tips - Bill volunteered to distribute packets.  The tips article already exists.

· Solicit for prizes - Mary has already received 2 prizes.

· Set last date for appearing on map is April 12th.

· Christine Sturgis will put together packets.

· Do we need to keep balloons in kits?  We decided to study how many people blow up balloons, and if they do it on their own, or if they come to the helium station.

Foreclosures: - Christine Sturgis 

· Boston Commons entrance is privately owned property (by the house

· Neighbors need to let Christine or Kathy know of any unoccupied foreclosure homes in the neighborhood.

Treasurer Report: $1765.40 balance
New Business:

· We will invite a Maidu Interpretive Center speaker to the June meeting.

Newsletter Meeting:

1. Longer-range Garage Sale tips - Shirley will receive scan from Kathy Dyer.
2. Garage sale form - Shirley already has.

3. Solicit prizes for Garage Sale - Dave.

4. Solicit volunteers for Garage Sale - Dave.

5. Planning Department speakers about development at Rocky Ridge and S. Cirby - Bill Hoey.

6. Easter event funding from City - an article promoting details?  Not enough time by this year.  Maybe next year.

7. Scott will do article on tonight's presentation on trees.
All articles are due on March 1st.

